LOXLEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT LOXLEY SCHOOL
ON 27th March 2012 AT 7.30 P.M.

PRESENT:     P. Morris, (Chairman), G. Jones, P Jennings, K. Osborne, & I. Seccombe
IN ATTENDANCE:
W. Gadd (Clerk), S Bailey, R. Burrow, R Dancer, R. Fox, & S. Fox,
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from P. Gregory Hood.
2. DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS

Councillors were reminded that they are required to disclose an interest in any item on the Agenda. 
3. MINUTES
The Minutes of the meeting held on 23rd January were read and approved as a correct record. 

4. MATTERS ARISING
4.1 Spring Cottage

P. Morris advised that the flower trough placed on County Highways land in front of Spring Cottage had now been moved back onto the owner’s land.
5. PLANNING APPLICATIONS

As there were members of the public present specifically with regard to a planning application, it was decided to take this item next.

The Chairman adjourned the meeting to give the members of the public the opportunity of making their representations. 

The meeting was re-opened.

5.1 Planning Application Retention of log cabin at Oak Hill Farm, Goldicote

P. Morris reported that he had spoken to the Planning Officer, Matthew Neal concerning this application. He had not given any view but said that he would have to discuss with a senior official. It would seem that we have been asked to examine and comment as the boundary of the farm is on the Loxley parish boundary.
After discussion, it was decided that the points of concern were whether the log cabin was a semi-permanent or permanent construction and whether there was a definite agricultural need for the property. It was felt that if the planners decided that there was agricultural justification then any retrospective permission should be temporary and subject to an agricultural restriction. G. Jones and the Clerk will formulate an appropriate response.
5.2 Public Footpath SD78 diversion

The Clerk reported that that the Planning Inspector has now given her Formal Decision and has confirmed the diversion of the footpath.
5.3 Tanglewood
The Clerk advised that this application is still pending with the Planning Department.

6. FINANCE

6.1 The Clerk’s Report
The Clerk reported that on 2nd March 2012 the Parish had reconciled cash funds of £16422.36 held with Lloyds TSB Bank. 

The following payments were approved:

Harry Stebbing Workshop
new notice board



£1909.20

Digley Associates Limited
play area inspection



    £45.60

W. A. Gadd


clerk 6 months salary



  £600.00
H M Revenue & Customs
3 months PAYE



    £75.00
W. A. Gadd


postage stamps




    £11.79
Aon Limited


additional insurance premium


    £10.28

6.2 Retrospective Confirmation of Payment

The Council confirmed retrospectively the following payments that had been made since the last meeting

WCC Loxley School


mowing playing field


£373.44

WCC Loxley School


school hire



  £80.00

Grapevine



village magazine


£140.00

6.3 Grass Tender
It was agreed that the Parochial Church Council should be asked to contribute the same sum as last year being £260 towards the cost of churchyard mowing.
7. ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
It was agreed that we should convene a separate meeting to discuss the structure of the Annual Parish Meeting. This will be at Greenbanks on 14th April at 3 p.m.
8. TRAFFIC CALMING
8.1 SpeedAware Scheme 

The Clerk advised that the Speedaware campaign started on 7th March and finished on 22nd March with the installation of the radar unit on Stratford Road. The unit will be removed on 28th March after which we should receive a written report.
8.2 Parking in Goldicote Road
P. Morris advised that there has been no progress on the installation of the bollards adjacent to the play area entrance on Goldicote Road.

8.3 Speed Gun

K. Osborne advised that the return of the speed gun was imminent.

8.4 Cars parking on pavements

K. Osborne raised the issue of cars parking illegally on the pavement and blocking the footpath. It was agreed that this matter would be mentioned at the Annual Parish Meeting.

9. CHILDREN’S PLAY AREA

9.1 Barrier Railings

P. Jennings advised that he had painted the barrier railings at the Goldicote Road entrance to the playing field.
9.2 Annual Inspection

P. Jennings advised that the Annual Inspection had taken place and the report received. The main issue is that the post at the top of the slide is rotting. P. Morris will contact Philip Coton, who recently did work on the base, so that the matter can be discussed with him.

P. Jennings will obtain quotes for bark chippings and matting. He will also paint the goal posts.

I. Seccombe said that there are SITA grants available for play area equipment. The Clerk will contact Lizzie Price Area Support Officer, Stratford-on-Avon Communities WCC to obtain details.
10. COMMUNITY ORCHARD

P. Morris advised that John Lucas had levelled the land and taken down three cherry trees that were under the power lines. It was agreed that P. Morris should now ask Richard Dancer if he would break up the soil with a roterra.

P. Jennings will investigate the obtaining of fruit trees. In addition, it was thought a good idea to sow seed for pollen producing plants around the trees. 
11. DIAMOND JUBILEE
The Clerk advised that the diseased oak tree on the village green will be taken down on Friday, 30th March and logs will be available for villagers to collect from the green.

 It was agreed that the organisation of the planting ceremony should be discussed at the meeting on 14th April. This will enable us to advise parishioners about the details at the Annual Parish Meeting.
The Clerk will speak to Janet Clough about the ‘time capsule’
12. CORRESPONDENCE
The Clerk advised that there was no correspondence other than items previously forwarded to Councillors by email.
13. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
13.1 Dates of Meetings

It was agreed that the Annual Parish Council Meeting should be on 14th May. Other council meetings will be on 9th July 2012, 10th September 2012, 29th October 2012, 10th December 2012, 21st January 2013, and 18th March 2013. The Annual Parish Meeting will be on 1st May 2013.

13.2 Blocked Footpath SD80a & SD80c

The Clerk advised that footpath SD80a has been blocked in the vicinity of Old School House due to the stile being wired across with sheep wire and barbed wire being placed on the top of the stile. In addition, the footpath signs were missing at the junction of the two paths and they have become totally overgrown.
The Clerk wrote to County Footpaths on 30th January and has spoken to them recently when they advised that, due to shortage of staff, they have not yet investigated.

I Seccombe said that if there was no progress in the near future, we should email the correspondence to her.

13.3 Collapsed Drain Cover in front of Foxlydiate

The Clerk advised that she had reported the collapsed drain cover to County Highways.

14. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting of the Parish Council, which will be the Annual Parish Council Meeting, is scheduled for 14th May 2012 at 7.30 p.m. and will be held at Loxley School. The meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.
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